BF Steering Committee Minutes 20 November, 2006 
Those Present: Terry Frueh, Bill Florea, Roxie Campbell, Georganne Bowman, Scott Schulte. 
Guest: Ron Higginbotham, Steve Jeanetta, Jim Gast. 
Meeting ran 2 hours

Stakeholders:

The group discussed a proposed agenda for the Stakeholders. They should start out briefly talking about how they want to get feedback from the Policy Committee, with a likely joint meeting between them to talk about the recommendations. The meeting will start at 6 pm, with dinner provided. 

The group also discussed the final steps, particularly what happens after the recommendations are made. It was decided to ask the Stakeholders about which options they like concerning how to proceed with implementation and plan assessment.
Science Chapter:

Roxie has received most of the submittals for the chapter, with Bob still working on his. It was decided not to give the Stakeholders the chapter until they do not have significant recommendation homework to complete between meetings.  
LID event:


Terry will look into either video or audio recording this event.   

Debate:


The questions and their order were finalized.  The group discussed that they would rather have Jan Weaver than John Ikerd because he did it last year and it would be good to have some fresh faces. For the moderator, Fran Pope is the first choice, with Kevin Crane and Dale Whitman being viable options as well. Since Columbia is doing 2 visioning sessions the last week of November, the first week of December is the only viable option this year.  Otherwise, it was decided to push it to January.
Cost Share:

Many different proposals were briefly discussed. The Rt. K developers might try to reduce or eliminate rain gardens from their plan, which the Steering Committee did not favor; in addition, it looks like the amount of cost-share they want from us will probably be in the $100,000-120,000 range. The Diggs (located at the end of Log Providence Rd.) decided not to pursue cost-share funding.  Columbia Public Schools is currently putting in a detention basin, and is interested in upgrading it for water quality benefits; it was clarified that there could be flexibility in the contract such that if they need to build something else in the basin’s place, they would have to replace the upgraded basin with something of equal water quality benefit.  The Houseworth property (on Spangler Lane off of Rt. N) was approved to cost-share on an alternative onsite sewer upgrade; it was noted that we cannot cover the cost of his permit, and that we will take photos periodically of the installation of his system.  Terry mentioned that the Roberson property (on Bennett Lane, bordering RBMSP’s sinkhole trail) will be looked at (again) this week to further refine the assessment of re-contouring its borrow pit.  Rob Wolverton is partnering with Bob Lemone to develop 179 acres between 163 and Bonne Femme Church Rd.; it was questioned whether or not there was excess sewer capacity in Straub’s development they could tie into.
Milestones:


The group briefly brainstormed various options to meet the remaining milestones for an event for developers, a watershed forum, and a BMP demo. 
Next Steering Committee meeting:

Nov. 20th, 2006 at 9 a.m. in room 139

